Guns, Gats, Rods & Heaters
By this time, everyone in America has commented on the
massacre in Newtown, Connecticut, so I suppose I might as well
toss in my two cents worth. It was a heart-wrenching event and
I personally hope that there is a Hell and that young Mr.
Lanza will spend eternity being roasted over a slow fire. But
I don’t blame his guns. I don’t blame the NRA. I don’t even
blame the movies. I blame him. I also blame society.
Unlike some, I don’t blame society because Americans love
their guns and, as a result, there are millions and millions
of guns running around loose. I fault society because there
are so many evil lunatics like Mr. Lanza being allowed to run
around loose.
Every time I hear about a person who requires meds in order to
achieve something resembling mental stability, lest he lapse
back into schizophrenia or paranoia, I say to myself, that
person should be institutionalized because crazy people can’t
be depended upon to faithfully take their medications. And
anyone who thinks it’s a good idea to let them roam free is
crazier than they are. Quite often, these self-righteous oafs
are card-carrying members of the ACLU.
I am not suggesting electric shock treatment or lobotomies for
people like Mr. Lanza or Jared Loughner, the cuckoo who shot
Rep. Giffords. I simply think that they should have been
institutionalized long before they finally called public
attention to themselves by killing large groups of innocent
strangers.
The way things are stacked these days, you have a better
chance of getting Barack Obama recalled than you have of
committing a ticking time bomb before he detonates.
Speaking of Obama, there’s only one bright spot in the economy
that he can take credit for: gun sales. Smith & Wesson, along

with every other gun manufacturer, is enjoying — you should
pardon the expression — booming sales. There are a number of
possible reasons for this. To begin with, some people are
afraid that Obama, a big fan of the U.N., is about to go along
with the group’s desire to confiscate firearms. Some people
fear that Obama, who has shown an unhealthy appetite for
ruling by presidential fiat, is establishing a banana republic
without the bananas. Others just want to be able to confront
the IRS on something like equal terms once push comes to shove
over ObamaCare.
What I find fascinating about the current war on guns is that
the person who has come up with the latest piece of
legislation is none other than Sen. Dianne Feinstein, who had
led an earlier crusade against gun ownership until it was
discovered that she, herself, regularly carried a gat in her
purse. If I were a senator, especially one who had vowed to
get to the bottom of the security leaks that wound up in the
NY Times and then never did a thing about it, I’d probably lug
around a shotgun. After all, some people take it personally
when America’s national security is jeopardized for no better
reason than to make Obama’s foreign policy look good on that
rag’s front page.
One hears that the schools should teach gun safety. It’s safe
to assume that teachers, 99% of whom are liberals, would
merely try to convince the kids that guns are intrinsically
evil. Only a pinhead would fail to recognize that guns are the
best way to confront those who are doing most of the killing
these days, they being jihadists employing car bombs and land
mines.
Besides, teachers can’t even teach their young charges to
read, write and do math. Instead of trying to make schools
weapon-free zones, and inevitably failing, they should have
off-duty cops on patrol, ready at a moment’s notice to gun
down armed nut-jobs, drug dealers and schoolyard bullies.

Some of the anti-gun advocates have called Hollywood on the
carpet for romanticizing violence. I’m all for chastising
Hollywood, but we all grew up watching westerns and war
movies, and most of us didn’t end up popping our corks. We
recognized that we were watching John Wayne, Gary Cooper,
Jimmy Stewart, Humphrey Bogart and Gregory Peck. They were the
good guys and when somebody had to deal with bad guys, whether
they were cattle rustlers, bank robbers or Nazis, hot lead was
what they were asking for and hot lead is what they got.
Instead of attacking Hollywood because of phony violence, I
would prefer to see people like Jamie Fox being ridiculed for
referring to Barack Obama as “our lord and savior,” or Matt
Damon and Gus Van Sant for turning out Promised Land, an antifracking piece of cinematic propaganda. Because Hollywood
already takes itself so seriously, the worst thing you can do
is to follow their example and make them feel even more
important than they already do.
In closing, I would like to leave you with these three
thoughts: One Henry Ford, is alleged to have said, “Any man
who thinks he can be happy and prosperous by letting the
Government take care of him, better take a closer look at the
American Indian.”
Two: Susan Ertz said, “Millions long for immortality who don’t
know what to do with themselves on a rainy Sunday afternoon.”
Three: I say that it’s not easy to be a Pollyanna when two of
the biggest human disasters are sitting in the Oval Office and
running the U.S. Senate, but I feel compelled to say that I
for one am extremely grateful that it’s been ages since I’ve
seen those two obnoxious caveman in a TV commercial.
Although, if I were given the choice, I’d prefer to see the
two cavemen running things in Washington and those other two
Neanderthals, Obama and Reid, trying to sell me precious
metals or wart removers on the tube.
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